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Thoughts from 

The Rev. Dr. Scott Herr 

Senior Pastor 

Dear Members and Friends of the ACP, 

is a controversial subject, but with so many millions of 

people displaced and suffering because of war, 

shouldnôt we Christians (called to be peace-makers and 

engaged in the ministry of reconciliation!) rethink our 

way forward?  

Iôve always been a bit tentative about New Yearôs 

resolutions, but Iôve decided that Iôm going to pursue 

two new areas of study this year based on two articles* 

Iôve read recently in the New York Times. Iôm going to 

explore ñAgnotologyò and ñInventology.ò  

Agnotology is a phrase coined by Professor Robert N. 

Proctor, a historian of science at Stanford University. 

Itôs the study of what we donôt know! Seriously, I think 

more of us need to explore the depths of what we donôt 

know so that we are more open to the vast wealth of 

wisdom and knowledge that is available to us as long as 

we are not too full of ourselvesé After all, Jesus told us 

that the Spirit will lead us into ñall truth.ò I assume that 

means we donôt have it all yet!  

Secondly, I want to pursue ñInventology,ò as this is the 

study of how we dream up things that change the 

world . Pagan Kennedy makes the observation that 

some of the most important ñdiscoveriesò of science 

came about through mistakes turned into 

breakthroughs, through the creative observation of 

those who took the time to understand what went 

wrongé 

Perhaps we Christians need to consider how 

God wants us to ñrepentò (metanoia  in the Greek 

literally means, ñthink againò). Perhaps this involves 

first admitting that we donôt have all the answers, and 

then by Godôs grace we still can dream up ways of living 

and serving that will truly change the world for good. I 

hope youôll join me! Either way, I wish you all of Godôs 

richest blessings of grace and peace in this season of 

Epiphany. 

In Christ,  

 

 

*See Jamie Holmes, 24 August 2015 NY Times article, 

ñThe Case for Teaching Ignoranceò and Pagan 

Kennedyôs NY Times article, 2 January 2016 , ñHow to 

Cultivate the Art of Serendipity.ò 

In the first week of this month we have 

moved from the season of Christmastide 

to Epiphany, and I hope you are 

enjoying the French pastry galette des 

rois,  which now comes in an assortment of flavors! The 

Magi, or Wise Men, are our patron saints, in the sense 

that they were the first gentiles to whom it was revealed 

that Jesus was the Christ child. They were the first 

gentiles to receive him as King and worship him. It has 

always interested me that after God spoke to them in a 

dream, ñthey returned to their country by another 

routeò (Matthew 2:12b). Indeed, oneôs life and 

direction cannot help but be changed after 

encountering the Living God!  

As we begin a new calendar year together, Iôd like to invite 

you to consider how God is at work in your life, and how 

you will go forward by another route because of your faith 

in Christ. Some of us will literally return to our country, 

forever changed by our time, however long, in Paris and 

by our participation in the diverse community life of the 

American Church in Paris. By the way, we have just 

welcomed Revs. Jim and Odette Lockwood-Stewart as our 

Visiting Pastors, and I hope that you will take time to get 

to know them as they will only be with us until the end of 

June! Some of us will remain in Paris, even for years into 

the future, but I hope not unchanged or unchallenged to 

rethink how we are living our lives and living together as 

the people of God in this unique time in history.  

Part of the story of Epiphany is the massacre of the 

innocents. Though the Wise Men ñtrickedò Herod, the 

King found out and ñsent and killed all the children in and 

around Bethlehem who were two years old or under, 

according to the time that he had learned from the wise 

menò (Matthew 2:16b). I wonder, did the Wise Men 

ever hear about what happened?  I imagine it would 

have changed them dramatically to know that their 

actions triggered such a slaughter. I should think that 

anyone who realizes that their actions caused anotherôs 

suffering would re -consider how to change their own lives 

going forward.  

Last year we reflected on Micah 6:8 as a congregation: 

ñWhat does the Lord require of you, but to do justice, love 

kindness, and to walk humbly with your God?ò I think 

further reflection is required, especially as there are still 

60,000,000 refugees in the world, largely caused by war 

and violence in which we in the West are implicated. This 
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Bible readings for January 

о WŀƴǳŀǊȅ   {ŜŎƻƴŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 
WŜǊŜƳƛŀƘ омΥт-мп 
tǎŀƭƳ мптΥмн-нл ƻǊ 
²ƛǎŘƻƳ ƻŦ {ƻƭƻƳƻƴ млΥмр-нм 
9ǇƘŜǎƛŀƴǎ мΥо-мп  
WƻƘƴ мΥόм-фύΣ мл-му 
 
мл WŀƴǳŀǊȅ   CƛǊǎǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ 9ǇƛǇƘŀƴȅ 
LǎŀƛŀƘ поΥм-т 
tǎŀƭƳ нф 
!Ŏǘǎ уΥмп-мт 
[ǳƪŜ оΥмр-мтΣ нм-нн 
 
мт WŀƴǳŀǊȅ   {ŜŎƻƴŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ 9ǇƛǇƘŀƴȅ 
LǎŀƛŀƘ снΥм-р 
tǎŀƭƳ осΥр-мл 
м /ƻǊƛƴǘƘƛŀƴǎ мнΥм-мм 
WƻƘƴ нΥм-мм 
 

нп WŀƴǳŀǊȅ   ¢ƘƛǊŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ 9ǇƛǇƘŀƴȅ 
bŜƘŜƳƛŀƘ уΥм-оΣ р-сΣ у-мл 
tǎŀƭƳ мф 
м /ƻǊƛƴǘƘƛŀƴǎ мнΥмн-омŀ 
[ǳƪŜ пΥмп-нм 
 
ом WŀƴǳŀǊȅ   CƻǳǊǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ 9ǇƛǇƘŀƴȅ 
WŜǊŜƳƛŀƘ мΥп-мл 
tǎŀƭƳ тмΥм-с 
м /ƻǊƛƴǘƘƛŀƴǎ моΥм-мо 
[ǳƪŜ пΥнм-ол 

Dear Members of ACP, 

I wish you a new year full of blessings from our Lord Jesus Christ. The Christmas 
celebrations were uplifting. I love this time of year when we celebrate the joyous birth of our 
Saviour.  

I want to thank all of you for your help, sponsorship from the Mission and Outreach 
Committee and all my helpers for the Marché de Noel. I hope you enjoyed what you bought 
that was made by my two hands, which will now benefit many more hands in the Adulam 
Mission in Guatemala.  

The mission is going well and looking for new resources to help others. Thank you for your 
purchases, donations and prayers. I will send the money to Guatemala as soon as I get back 
home in the USA. Special thanks goes to Alison Benney for her creative editing of my November article in the Spire and 
to Bonnie Buchholty for her handmade crochet scarfs.  

Jeff and I may be on our way home by the time you read this note. We enjoyed our year at ACP sharing our love with all 
of you and serving our Lord. God willing, we will see you again in a year when Jeff and I return as Visiting Pastor and 
Spouse. 

Our love in Christ,  

Alba & Jeff Powell 

 

A Casa for Christmas  

Thank you from Alba Powell 

²ƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŜ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎΣ ǿǊƛǘŜΣ ǇǊƻƻŦǊŜŀŘΣ Řƻ ƭŀȅƻǳǘ ƻǊ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎΚ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ !ƭƛǎƻƴ .ŜƴƴŜȅ ŀǘ 
{ǇƛǊŜϪŀŎǇŀǊƛǎΦƻǊƎ  bƻǘŜΥ 5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ {ǇƛǊŜ ƛǎ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ нл WŀƴǳŀǊȅΦ  
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é/é   

Resolutions and au revoir 

Alba and I will return to our home in Seal Beach, 

California on 14 January 2016 after spending the last 

year with you. We served as volunteers for the fourth 6-

month term as Visiting Pastor and Spouse (2002. 2011, 

2012, 2015). The Visiting Pastor directs the wedding 

blessing and vow renewal ministry at ACP as well as 

volunteers in other areas such as worship, Christian 

education, fellowship and outreach as needed and as 

available. The number of wedding blessing reservations 

has fallen drastically since the November 13th terror 

attack on Paris so this will effect the Visiting Pastor's 

future schedule of activities.  

Last year was a very different year for me in that I wore 

"two hats," so to speak. I served as Visiting Pastor from 

January-June and Haft-time Interim Associate Pastor 

from April -December 2015. Pastor Michelle and I split 

the Associate Pastor responsibilities with her 

concentrating on Children's Ministry and Community 

Life and me concentrating on Adult Ministry.  

I worked with the small group ministry and retreats, 

Thurber Thursdays, Lay Care Givers and stewardship 

and shared in worship, pastoral care and 

administration. It was a privilege and a joy to work with 

such a talented team of staff and volunteers. I was 

delighted to stay on at ACP during this past transitional 

year and I trust that I was able to be of help.  

Last summer we said goodbye to Pastor Dan and 

Lauretta and welcomed to Pastor Billy. In December we 

said  au revoir to Pastor Michelle and Kevin. As Alba 

and I now take our leave, we offer best wishes to 

Associate Pastor Tim and Maija who plan to arrive next 

month.  

The New Year is a time for self-examination and for the 

making of new year's resolutions. I encourage you to 

take this time to do that. It is good to look at our 

physical lives and get in shape and sometimes lose 

weight. We need to look at our financial lives and re-

adjust our investments and hopefully, respond to the 

call to be generous and grow in our Christian 

stewardship. In 2016 we are challenged to give 1% more 

of of our household income to ACP. As a congregation 

The Rev. Dr. Jeff Powell 

Associate Pastor  

we need to step up by giving More For Christ and grow 

towards as a tithe. This is a baby step that we can all 

take. I thank the 21 ACP households who have already 

made that commitment of 1% More For Christ and 

encourage everyone one else to follow their leadership. 

I encourage you to look at your spiritual life. What steps 

do you need to take in the new year to grow your soul? 

Are you investing the time and energy needed to be 

transformed into the likeness of Jesus Christ? That's the 

goal of this life so that we are prepared to meet the Lord 

and receive the words 'well done, good and faithful 

servant." 

I encourage you to 

practice WORSHIP+2 

in this new year. Be 

faithful in participating in worship at ACP or if you are 

traveling, seek out another Christian place to worship. 

Then #1: participate in a group/activity that will help you 

grow spiritually such as participating in a small group, 

Bible study group or fellowship group. This provides 

spiritual input for your life, the filling of your cup to 

overflowing, the journey inward, so to speak.  

Then #2: engage in Christian service that matches your 

SHAPE for ministry. SHAPE in an acronym that stands 

for Spiritual gifts, Heart, Abilities, Personality and 

Experience. This action is the giving away of yourself for 

others, the sharing of your overflowing cup , the journey 

outward in service to the world and to the church. Find a 

ministry and place of service such as Serve the City 

working with the homeless and the stranger, 

volunteering as an adult to work with children, youth 

and adults ministries, sing in the choir/band, provide a 

caring presence and listening ear as a Lay Care Giver. 

Remember the Ministry Faire and the sheet that lists 

ways to volunteer and serve? 

WORSHIP+2 is a good way to go! 

We have some Adult Christian Education events planned 

on Thursday evenings from 20h00 -21h30 to help you on 

your way. Simplify: 10 Practices to Unclutter Your Soul, a 
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Blessed to be a Blessing 
Annual womenôs retreat 
Saturday, 13 February, 9h-16h, ACP 

é/é  Resolutions and au revoir, continued 

hǳǊ ƎǳŜǎǘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ƛǎ WƻŘƛ CƻƴŘŜƭƭΣ ŀƴ ƻǊŘŀƛƴŜŘ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 9ǾŀƴƎŜƭƛŎŀƭ /ƻǾŜƴŀƴǘ 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΦ {ƘŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǎ Ŏƻ-ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ŀƭƻƴƎǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ ƘŜǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘ 5ƻǳƎ ŀǘ 
LƳƳŀƴǳŜƭ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ {ǘƻŎƪƘƻƭƳΣ {ǿŜŘŜƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǾŜǊ мс ȅŜŀǊǎΦ tǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ 
ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ǘƻ {ǿŜŘŜƴ ǎƘŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǎ ŎƘŀǇƭŀƛƴ ŀǘ bƻǊǘƘ tŀǊƪ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΣ ŀ ƭƛōŜǊŀƭ ŀǊǘǎ 
ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜ ƛƴ /ƘƛŎŀƎƻΣ LƭƭƛƴƻƛǎΣ ¦{!Φ {ƘŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǊŜǎƛŘŜǎ ƛƴ [ƻƴŘƻƴΣ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘΣ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ŀǎ 
ƛƴǘŜǊƛƳ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ [ƻƴŘƻƴΣ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǎ Ŏƻ-ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ǿƛǘƘ 
ƘŜǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘΦ  

WƻŘƛ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ŘŜŜǇ ŀƴŘ ŀōƛŘƛƴƎ ƭƻǾŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǎŜŜƴ ŬǊǎǘƘŀƴŘ 
Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ DƻŘϥǎ ŎǊŜŀǝƻƴ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ƘŀǊƳƻƴȅΦ 
{ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀ Ǉŀǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǿŀƭƭǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ōǊƻƪŜƴ Řƻǿƴ ŀƴŘ ŦǊǳƛǜǳƭ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ 
ŜƳŜǊƎŜΦ WƻŘƛ ƭƻǾŜǎ ǘƻ ǘǊŀǾŜƭΣ ŜƴƧƻȅǎ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ƪƛƴŘǎΣ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ƎƻƭŦ ŀƴŘ ǘŜƴƴƛǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƪŜǎ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘ ƛƴ ƘŜǊ мл-
ȅŜŀǊ-ƻƭŘ [ŀōǊŀŘƻǊ ƴŀƳŜŘ ¢ŀƴƴŜǊΦ 

aƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ¢ŀōƭŜ ƻǊ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǿƻƳŜƴΦŀŎǇŀǊƛǎϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳΦ 

5ƻƻǊǎ ƻǇŜƴ ŀǘ фƘлл ŦƻǊ ŎƻũŜŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƴŀŎƪǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¢ƘǳǊōŜǊ wƻƻƳΣ  
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ŀǘ фƘолΦ  

²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ {ǝƭƭǇƻƛƴǘΣ ǘƘŜ !/t /ƻƴǘŜƳǇƻǊŀǊȅ .ŀƴŘ 
/ƘƛƭŘŎŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 

video course with best-selling author Bill Hybles 

starting 14 January and Alicia Berberich will teach on 

11 and 18 February on Finding Your Spiritual Gift; 

she is also giving a workshop on goal-setting on 16 

January, see page 17.  

Alba and I are looking forward to getting back to 

California to spend time with our children and 

grandchildren. Since retirement in 2010 ACP has 

been our "home away from home". Lord willing, 

Alba and I are scheduled to return to ACP as 

Visiting Pastor and Spouse from January-June 

2017 so it's au revoir for now. 

Go With God in the New Year, 

Jeff 

ά[Ŝǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŘǿŜƭƭ ƛƴ ȅƻǳ ǊƛŎƘƭȅΤ ǘŜŀŎƘ 

ŀƴŘ ŀŘƳƻƴƛǎƘ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ǿƛǎŘƻƳΤ ŀƴŘ 

ǿƛǘƘ ƎǊŀǝǘǳŘŜ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ǎƛƴƎ ǇǎŀƭƳǎΣ ƘȅƳƴǎΣ 

ŀƴŘ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ǎƻƴƎǎ ǘƻ DƻŘΦ  

!ƴŘ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ȅƻǳ ŘƻΣ ƛƴ ǿƻǊŘ ƻǊ ŘŜŜŘΣ Řƻ 

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ WŜǎǳǎΣ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ 

ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ DƻŘ ǘƘŜ CŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƘƛƳΦέ   

/ƻƭƻǎǎƛŀƴǎ оΥмс-мт  

mailto:women.acparis@gmail.com
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Adult Christian Education class 
Bill Hybelsô video series 

Thursdays, 14 January to 4 February, 20h-21h30, Thurber Room 

The study will be facilitated by a video presentation and followed 

by discussion. Pastor Jim Lockwood-Stewart will be leading the 

class. Coffee and tea are provided.  

Start the New Year on a constructive note by addressing the core 

issues that drive your life, eradicating the clutter from your inner 

world and experiencing the immediate rewards: greater energy, 

clearer purpose richer relationships and more. All adults are 

welcome.  

мп WŀƴǳŀǊȅΥ  {ǘǊŜŀƳƭƛƴŜ ¸ƻǳǊ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ 

нм WŀƴǳŀǊȅΥ  {ǇŜƴŘ ²ƛǎŜƭȅ 

ну WŀƴǳŀǊȅΥ {ǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ¸ƻǳǊ wŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ 

п CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΥ  Cǳƭƭȅ {ǳǊǊŜƴŘŜǊ 

aƛǎǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 9ǾŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΚ  

¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎǝƭƭ ǿŀǘŎƘ ƛǘ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΣ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ !/t ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΥ ŀŎǇŀǊƛǎΦƻǊƎ 
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Introducing our new Associate Pastor  

Rev. Timothy Vance 

Tim was born and raised in Hornell, NY with an older 

sister and two younger brothers. He attended Houghton 

College in Western New York, where he played college 

basketball and graduated with a liberal arts degree in 

Biblical Studies and Educational Ministries. While at 

Houghton he studied abroad in London, Paris and 

Madrid.  

After graduation in 1999, Tim moved across the country 

to Bellevue, Washington to work with high school 

students at Bellevue Presbyterian Church. It was here 

that Tim met his future in -laws, who eventually 

introduced him to their daughter, Maija. After many 

years of pretending to not be interested in each other, 

Tim and Maija started dating and then got married on 

30 December, 2004. 

In 2006 Tim graduated from Fuller Theological 

Seminary in Pasadena, California with a Master of 

Divinity degree. A year later their first child, Noah, was 

born. Their 

d a u g h t e r , 

Sophia, was 

born in 2010 

a n d  t h e i r 

second son, Ezra, was born in 2014. 

For the last six years Tim has been serving as Associate 

Pastor at Gateway Presbyterian Church in The Dalles, 

Oregon. He is also a volunteer justice speaker for 

International Justice Mission, which works to address 

issues of slavery and injustice that disproportionately 

impact the worldôs poor. 

Tim is a New York Yankees fan and a long-suffering 

Buffalo Bills fan. His hobbies include basketball and 

cycling. His favorite Bible verses are Micah 6:8 and Acts 

17:28. Tim, Maija and the kids are very excited about the 

possibility of moving to Paris and being a part of this 

beautifully diverse ACP community.  

{ǳƴŘŀȅ мл WŀƴǳŀǊȅΣ мтƘ 

Anne-Chantal CARRIÈRE - soprano 

Carolyn SHUSTER FOURNIER - organ  

Dominique FOURNIER - organ and piano  

aǳǎƛŎ ōȅ aƻȊŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ .ǊŀƘƳǎ  

3ÕÎÄÁÙ #ÏÎÃÅÒÔ 3ÅÒÉÅÓ  

!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ tŀǊƛǎ 

ср ǉǳŀƛ ŘΩhǊǎŀȅΣ трллт tŀǊƛǎ 

CƻǊ άLƴ ƘƛƳ ǿŜ ƭƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǳǊ ōŜƛƴƎΤέ ŀǎ ŜǾŜƴ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ  

ƻǿƴ ǇƻŜǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǎŀƛŘΣ άCƻǊ ǿŜ ǘƻƻ ŀǊŜ Ƙƛǎ ƻũǎǇǊƛƴƎΦέ - !Ŏǘǎ мтΥну 
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Jim  grew up in Santa Monica, 

California. He studied at the 

Un ivers i ty  o f  Göt t ingen, 

Germany, UCLA, and the 

Claremont School of  Theology. 

He was ordained an Elder in the 

United Methodist Church in 1971. 

He served as pastor of United Methodist Congregations in 

Southern and Northern California for four decades. Before his 

retirement in 2007, he served for six years as Superintendent of 

the Bay View District, overseeing the work of 70 United 

Methodist congregations in San Franciscoôs East Bay.    

Congregations he has served have initiated community 

counseling centers, urban redevelopment projects, homeless 

shelter services, and child care centers, and have been involved 

in prison ministries, seeking to live out their faith in the world.  

Jim is a musician, a life-long bassoonist, playing for the last 

seven years as a member of the University of California 

Berkeley Symphony Orchestra, including their 2014 Eastern 

European Tour with concerts in Vienna, Prague, Bratislava, and 

Budapest.  

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ±ƛǎƛǝƴƎ tŀǎǘƻǊόǎύ 
¢ƘŜ wŜǾŜǊŜƴŘǎ WƛƳ ŀƴŘ hŘŜǧŜ [ƻŎƪǿƻƻŘ-{ǘŜǿŀǊǘ 

Odette grew up in Connecticut and California, 

attending seminary at Boston University 

School of Theology. She currently is on the 

Faculty of the Pacific School of Religion in 

Berkeley where she also directs PSRôs Field 

Education and Contextual Learning.   

She has led congregations and campus 

ministries for over thirty -five years as a United 

Methodist Elder and has given leadership at 

international, national, and regional levels of 

the church and ecumenical associations.  

She currently serves on the Board of the Glide 

Foundation in San Francisco and The Deanôs 

Advisory Board of Boston University.  

Jim and Odette  have four grown children 

whose families live in Maryland, Oklahoma, 

and California, and seven wonderful 

grandchildren.   

From basement to sanctuary 

Sunday women's gathering 

10 January, 12h15 
 

hƴ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎΣ WŜǎǳǎ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳΣ άLǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ǿƘƻ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ŘƻŎǘƻǊΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛŎƪΦ  
L ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘŜƻǳǎΣ ōǳǘ ǎƛƴƴŜǊǎΦ - aŀǊƪ нΥмт   

tƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǝƳŜ ƻŦ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ Iƻƭƭȅ bǳƎŜƴǘ 
ǎǇŜŀƪ ƻƴ ϦCǊƻƳ .ŀǎŜƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅΦϦ Iƻƭƭȅ ƛǎ ŀ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ 
wŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ 9ȄǇŜǊǘ ŀƴŘ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ /ƻƴǘŜƳǇƻǊŀǊȅ 
²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŦƻǊ !/tΦ {ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭƛŎŀƭ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇƭŜǎ ōŜƘƛƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ мн-ǎǘŜǇ ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ ƳƻǾŜƳŜƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ Ŏŀƴ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 
ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƻŦ ŎƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ōǊƻƪŜƴƴŜǎǎΣ ǎǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΣ ǊŜǇŜƴǘŀƴŎŜΣ ǊŜǎǝǘǳǝƻƴΣ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ 
ƳŜŘƛǘŀǝƻƴ - ŀƴŘ ǳƭǝƳŀǘŜƭȅ ƘŜŀƭƛƴƎ - ŦǊƻƳ ŀƴȅ ǎƛƴ ƻǊ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜΦ   

!ƭƭ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘΣ {ǳƴŘŀȅ мл WŀƴǳŀǊȅΣ мнƘмр-моƘолΣ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¢ƘǳǊōŜǊ wƻƻƳΦ  

bƻǘŜΥ ŀǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΣ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ мнƘмрΣ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǳǎ ƳƻǊŜ ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƻǳǊ 
ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ŀǘ мнƘплΦ /ƘƛƭŘŎŀǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛƴ DмΦ  
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The American Church  

Christmas Pageant 

Prayer Chain Team 
 

Do you have a prayer request for our Prayer Team?  

If so, please forward your prayer by e -mail to prayerrequests@acparis.org .  

Your prayer request will remain strictly private and confidential.  

Prayer is powerful. We are here for you.  

LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳ ŀƊŜǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΣ ŀ tǊŀȅŜǊ ¢ŜŀƳ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ  

aŜŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀǇŜƭ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜŀǘŜǊΦ 

/ƻƭƭŀƎŜ ōȅ CǊŜŘ DǊŀƳŀƴƴ 

!ōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƳǳǎƛŎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ 

The Angel and Junior Choirs  are designed to allow 

children to learn to sing and play rhythm instruments 

together, building a gradual understanding of basic 

musical terms and notation through practical 

experience, games and activities. The children will sing 

in church throughout the year, and learn to be part of 

the worship experience at ACP. Our childrenôs choirs are 

a huge amount of fun but we learn a lot and sing well 

too! Join us!  

The Junior Choirchimes and Youth Handbells 

are our two instrumental ensembles, and help children 

to learn to read and play music together. The 

Choirchimes is our beginning level group, while children 

participating in the Youth Handbells have prior reading 

experience. Both groups are designed to build general 

musicianship, and a love of ensemble playing. We play 

in church throughout the year and always have fun 

doing so! 

The Youth Choir ( Shine )  is our advanced choral 

group, and is audition -based. We work on more 

challenging repertoire and proper choral technique. 

Shine  also sings on select Sundays throughout the year.   

Rehearsals on Wednesdays  

13h00- 14h00     Angel Choir (ages 3- 5),  

14h00- 14h30     Junior Choirchimes (ages 6 - 10) 

14h30- 15h30     Junior Choir (ages 6 - 10) 

15h30 - 16h30    Youth Handbells (ages 11 ï 18) 

16h30- 17h30     Youth Choir: Shine (ages 11- 18) 

Interested? Contact  Sara Barton at ymusic@acparis.org 

mailto:ymusic@acparis.org
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5ƛŘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ tŀǊƛǎ ƻƴ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƳŜŘƛŀΚ  

 Ϫ!Ƴ/ƘǳǊŎƘtŀǊƛǎ  κ!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ/ƘǳǊŎƘtŀǊƛǎ 

The Lord Is My Light  

By Rebecca Brite 

Many people over the years must 

have wondered, upon seeing this 

simple plaque in the narthex, 

who Lyla Mansus was. 

Her story can be quickly 

summed up: a schoolteacher 

from British Columbia, Lyla Isabel Mansus took a year of 

sabbatical leave and came to Paris in early 1982. A bit shy, 

very sweet and full of joie de vivre, she joined the ACP choir, 

took ballroom dancing classes at the church, visited Finland 

with her sister (the family was originally from there), 

celebrated Christmas 1982 with her ACP friends ï then a 

few weeks later was unexpectedly hospitalized with a swift, 

aggressive cancer that all too quickly took her life, to the 

shock of everyone who knew her. 

As the plaqueôs sparse information attests, she was only 31. 

But there is more than one memorial to Lyla at the 

ACP. Fred Gramann, then as now the music 

director, had begun composing music for the 

choir. Some time after Lylaôs death, he was 

working on a setting of Psalm 27, ñThe Lord is my 

light and my salvation ï whom shall I fear? The 

Lord is the stronghold of my life ï of whom shall I 

be afraid?ò 

As he recalls it now, Fred 

was not composing the 

anthem as a memorial to 

Lyla, yet when it was finished, 

something told him it was indeed for 

her. So he wrote at the top, ñIn 

memory of Lyla Mansus,ò a dedication 

it still bore when, several years later, 

it was published in the United States 

by Carl Fischer, Inc. A note 

about the composer on the 

1996 Fischer score credits 

Fred at that point with over 

30 choral and handbell 

compositions. 

He has continued adding to 

that number ever since. This 

year, as Senior Pastor Scott 

Herr  announced in the 

December Spire, the ACP is 

celebrating ñthe way music can communicate the 

good news to our hearts, and how it is impossible 

to imagine giving God our worship and praise 

without singing or music.ò Fred has been 

contributing to that joyful effort for 40 years now.  

 One of the highlights of the year will be 

an event in June marking the 

anniversary of Fredôs arrival as ACP 

music director ï keep your eye out for 

further information, coming soon. And, 

as part of the celebration of this year of 

music, the Spire will tell the stories of 

several of Fredôs compositions. 

ñThe Lord Is My Lightò is a personal 

favorite of mine: Iôd like to go on record 

here as saying that if anyone ever holds a 

memorial service for me, I want it to include this 

beautiful anthem. When I brought up Lyla and the 

anthem to Fred recently, he mused, ñWe havenôt 

sung that for a whileéò So watch the bulletin: 

perhaps youôll get to hear the choir perform it 

sometime this year. 

[ȅƭŀ aŀƴǎǳǎ ƛƴ tŀǊƛǎ 
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Marriage begins with a decision of two people to unite their lives under God.  

The Wedding Ministry of the American Church in Paris (ACP) is honored to 
celebrate the union of husband and wife. Musical assistance and clergy 
guidance are provided so that the ceremony will be dignified and spiritually 
grounded.  

As an international and interdenominational congregation, we welcome people 
from diverse backgrounds and Christian traditions.  

The celebration of marriage in the ACP is not  restricted to our local members.   

Off - site Wedding Blessing Ceremony   

One of the ordained pastors of the American Church in Paris can officiate your wedding blessing ceremony 
held outside of the church.  

Premarital counseling  

The American Church in Paris recommends all couples preparing to get married to seek counseling before the 
ceremony. Premarital counseling is available to anyone who would like to prepare for, and establish the 
strongest marriage possible to the glory of God. It helps couples  

¶ to explore strength and growth areas  

¶ to strengthen communication skills  

¶ to identify and manage major stressors and/or cultural and 

personality differences  

¶ to resolve conflict using the 10 -Step Model  

¶ to discuss financial planning and budgeting  

Premarital Counseling is not  restricted to our local members or 
those preparing to get married at the ACP.  

Please contact our Wedding Coordinator for more information: 
weddings@acparis.org  

Wedding Blessing Ceremony  
at The American Church in Paris 

By Keiko Matsushima  

Volunteer with Habitat for Humanity 
 
Founded in 1976, Habitat for Humanity has built or renovated more than 800,000 homes around the world, 
providing more than 4 million people with safe, decent, affordable shelter. Anyone who can hold a hammer or a 
paint brush is welcome to the work of Habitat for Humanity. Volunteers provide man power that allows the 
building of homes or the making of renovations at considerably lower costs. 

More importantly, the volunteering experience transforms lives: both for the volunteers who work alongside 
Habitat homeowners and for partner families who see people who care enough to help them break the cycle of 
poverty. 

The American Church in Paris is organizing a Habitat 

for Humanity trip for August 2016 . Join us for an 

informational session on Thursday 14 January, 19h30, 

at the ACP, in the 2nd floor Library.   Volunteers must be 

16 years old or older.  

Questions? Contact Kai-Marcel Grunert by email at 
awaiting_further_informations@yahoo.com  

mailto:weddings@acparis.org
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January event listings 

By Karen Albrecht 

Chiens et chats  

Ever wonder what it 

would be like to be a 

dog? Or just what the 

world looks like to a 

cat? This popular show 

at La Villette is your 

chance. Step into a special booth that simulates the 

sensory experiences of our furry friends. Or learn to 

decipher animals' body language and the various 

sounds they make. For young and old alike, it's the 

cat's meow.  

Until 28 February. Online reservations recommended. 

www.cite -sciences.fr  

Florence -  Portraits at the court of the Medicis  

Plunge into the sumptuous 
world of 16th -century 
Florence, via exquisite 
paintings by Bronzino, Andrea 
del Sarto and other masters, 

gathered from Italy and all 
over Europe. Marvel at the 

intricate brushwork that lights 
up the fascinating faces, 
elaborately jeweled garments 
and even a pampered 
Florentine lapdog or two.  

Until 25 January, www.musee -
jacquemart -andre.com  

Who's afraid of women photographers?  

Twin expositions trace 

womenôs contribution to 

the history of 

photography, with Part I 

(1839 -1919) at 

L'Orangerie and Part II 

(1918 -1945) across the 

river at Musée d'Orsay. In 

addition to women who 

contributed to Surrealism 

and other major artistic 

movements, the shows 

highlight the many unsung 

heroines who wielded their 

cameras in the UK, US, France, and Germany.  

Until 24 January  

www.musee -orsay.fr, www.musee -orangerie.fr  

Sepik  

The Musée du Quai Branly is 

showcasing some 230 sculptures 

from the Sepik river valley in 

Papua New Guinea. The show 

explores various depictions of 

the founding ancestor figures 

revered by the Sepik people, in 

both their public and their 

"secret" forms.  

Until 31 January, 

www.quaibranly.fr  

Whatôs up in Paris 

ϭ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ .ŜŀǳŎŀǊŘŜǘ 

ϭ {ǘŅŘŜƭ aǳǎŜǳƳ -  
¦Φ 9ŘŜƭƳŀƴƴ κ !ǊǘƻǘƘŜƪ 

ϭDŀǳǝŜǊ 5ŜōƭƻƴŘ 

Cats  

Andrew Lloyd Webber's musical -

based "Old Possum's Book of 

Practical Cats" by T.S. Eliot took 

London and New York by storm 

back in the 1980s, winning 7 

Tony Awards and 2 Oliviers. This 

French version has been so 

popular with Parisians that its 

run at Théâtre Mogador has 

been extended until next 

summer. Its signature song may celebrate "Minuit" 

rather than "Memory," but the mellifluous tribute to 

the moon is every bit as haunting.  

Until 5 July, www.catsthemusical.com/paris/  

Rire  

The new 

show at the 

landmark Cirque d'Hiver is good, old - fashioned circus, 

complete with tumblers, tigers, and trapeze artists, 

plus equestrian acts and even a colorful company of 

trained parrots. As the title (meaning ñlaughterò) 

indicates, the accent is on light -hearted fun, with 

plenty of clowning around interspersed with the 

acrobatic thrills and chills.  

Until 6 March, www.cirquedhiver.com  
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In giving you receive 
Deep Griha Society ACP mission in India  

By Pascale Deforge 

Also, God willing and providing, we wish to witness by deeds the love of God by donating the following needed 
items: 

¶ a reliable solar water system , to offer filtered water to the Children of CoC: City of Child (cost: 2064 euros)  

¶ 4 fans  for the childrenôs bedrooms (cost: 97 euros) 

¶ 8 mats  for the four creches (cost: 44 euros) 

¶ 43 birthday gifts  for the 43 underprivileged kids of CoC (cost: 206 euros) 

and most importantly:  

¶ a one -day picnic  in a waterpark! (cost: 400 euros) for all CoC kids & staff  

¶ and supplies for activities  with the children (cost: 100 euros)  

Please donate to the Deep Griha Society; please pray for them and for our mission trip. 

! ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ƻŦ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ нлмр Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ 5ŜŜǇ DǊƛƘŀ 

¢ƘŜ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΩǎ нлмр /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ  

¢ƘŜ aŀǊŎƘŜ ŘŜ bƻŜƭ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ   

¢ƘŜ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ 

¢ƘŜ {ǘƻƭŜǎ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ 

¢ƘŜ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ 

tǊŀƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ 5ŜŜǇ DǊƛƘŀ ōȅ ǘƘŜ !/t ŀƴŘ  
ƛǘǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΗ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ōŜ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ DƻŘΦ 

Deep Griha (DGS) is an interfaith independent charitable Indian organization. 

The mission of DGS is to enable ñempowerment of the marginalized through 

capacity building and sustainable urban and rural development programs.ò  

Since 2013, DGS has been an official mission of the American Church in Paris. This year, from mid -February to 

6 March , the Mission Outreach Committee is proud to be hosting our second intergenerational mission trip. There 

is still place waiting for you if God is calling you to be a modern missionary in India.  

As disciples of Jesus Christ, God is calling us to spread 

the Good News to the poor. We will serve by providing 

Christian worship services to children in DGS interfaith 

communities and organize vacation Bible studies, with 

storytelling, songs, theater, dance, crafts, games, and of 

course, learning cricket with the joyful children of City 

of Child!  

We will serve in two slum areas, in Pune DGS centers, 

plus a childrenôs Christian residence (City of Child) & a 

DGS school in the rural area around Pune. 

Last year was particularly difficult for Deep Griha 

because some foreign funding was stopped, which is 

why we are asking for these donations.  

Our previous mission trip was a life -changing 

experience. Come along and experience it for yourself, 

or please consider donating to the cause. 

If you are able to contribute, please contact Pascale 

Deforge at pascaledeforge@live.com. For more 

information, see www.deepgriha.org 

mailto:pascaledeforge@live.com
http://www.deepgriha.org
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As an institution open to the public, the church must abide 
by strict security rules, even in the calmest of times. With 
the city operating under a state of emergency since 13 
November, French police are extra-vigilant, and ask that 
we play our part as well. 

Whether a regular at ACP or just a visitor, you'll notice 
there is often a security guard on duty to check bags and 
to check out people. As this is in your interest, please 
have your bag open and ready and prepare to be as 
cooperative - and patient - as possible. 

The security-locked door at 
the entrance to the Reception 
requires you to hit the buzzer 
to the left of the door, look into 
the camera and speak 
distinctly when the 
receptionist asks you to 
identify yourself. It helps a lot 

if you provide your name 
and which activity youôre 
taking part in. 

Don't leave bags lying 
around, of course, and if you see one which has no 
apparent owner, report it immediately to the security 
guard, or on Sunday, to the usher and/or the desk 
receptionist. 

Be vigilant, look around you and if you see anyone 
suspicious report it to the security guard, Sunday usher 
and/or the desk receptionist. 

Most importantly, don't panic. Do yourself and those 

around you a favor and think before acting or reacting to 

an unexpected incident. Nerves are running high and we 

all need to help everyone around us to keep their cool, to 

soothe tempers, and generate a strong, faithful sense of 

assurance. 

Feeling safe at ACP 

Our security restrictions 

Security doesnôt have to be all grim and bear it. Andrea Richard, our church 
business administrator, tells us how we can help to keep the process 
smooth and upbeat. 

Did you know that you can learn French at ACP?  Classes 

are held every Saturday from 5 to 6:30 pm. It is taught by two 

native French speakers: Francois and Yasmina. 

The class is intended for beginners who are seriously committed to 

learn French. In addition to the class time, personal effort and 

commitment are required. Attendance is limited to 20. The sign -

up fee is 30ϵ, and you will have to buy a book. There is no age 

requirement and any nationality can apply.  

We cannot stress too much that learning a new language requires 

significant work. There is no such thing as ñFrench made easy.ò 

Therefore, consider carefully if you are ready to make that 

commitment. Weekly attendance will then be required. You will be 

expected to show regular progress. 

If you are here for several years, or if you want to obtain working 

papers, a knowledge of French will be required. And also consider 

the practical benefits for your daily life: shopping, visits to City 

Hall or the Prefecture, hospitals, schooling for your children, employment - life, quoi!  

If you are interested, send your personal data (name, address, phone, nationality) to fkpierre@gmail.com  

{ŜǊƛƻǳǎ CǊŜƴŎƘ 
.ȅ CǊŀƴŎƻƛǎ tƛŜǊǊŜ 
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